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Minutes of the OTTA Board of Directors Meeting 
March 8, 2022 

 

Board Members Present: 

Dee DeCarlo, Carly Jenkins, Brad Neuman, Chris Nelson, Anne Giffels, Elaine Frei, Alan 
Lougee, Dave Montgomery, Marya Lucas, Steve Nichols  
 

Board Member Present by Phone: 

Zac Bleicher 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:00PM. 
 
Approval of Minutes: 
Minutes approved with corrections. 
 
Treasurer’s Report by Brad: 
Brad addressed some confusion about the monthly financial statements (a balance sheet, 
income statement, and cash flow). Brad reports first on the OTTA’s cash position and second on 
its position relative to the budget. Although he presents past and expected future variances, 
these are estimates, and this is not a monthly budget. Rather, the budget is annual. 
 
The reason for the monthly statements, including variances, is to provide an early warning about 
where we will end up. The Board may examine the monthly statements to adjust any future 
spending if needed. This allows course-correction.  
 
Brad then handed out a summary statement of income, explained it, and answered questions. 
The statement is Brad’s estimate, and he emphasized only an estimate. The statement does not 
change the budget or the plan for the year. It does not restrict spending, grant extra spending, 
or cancel/create an event. It’s simply an early projection of financial results for the year given 
present knowledge and circumstances. Ideally, each committee would regularly review this and 
update its expected full-year spending estimate. Members appreciated this explanation. 
 
As to the financial reports, cash flow was positive for February with an increase from $598,000 
to $615,000. The estimated variance to the full-year budget is an unfavorable $7400. This 
month, Brad removed estimated funds from First Sight since it might not happen. The $7400 
variance is very small relative to the larger budget. There is another $4500 for trees in the fiscal 
year, which could be cut to offset the $2250 estimated variance for the bricks program.  
 
As to the condo board, the association finished 2021 with $47,578.85 in cash, an increase of 
about $3300. A list of checks written and summary of payments are available on request. There 
will likely be an $18,500 expense for a water heating boiler, expected from existing funds 
without a special assessment. Residents are also considering replacing windows at their own 
expense. There is also a problem with the gutter system that needs fixing. The condo 
association needs to have an annual meeting. A reserve study would be helpful, but the building 
is in good shape and the owners appear capable of handling special assessments.  
 
Brad encouraged making the community a friendlier place and hopes the Board will respect, 
support, encourage, and collaborate. 
 
Accessibility Report by Marya: 
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The Accessibility Committee met with two employees from the Mayor’s Office for People with 
Disabilities (MOPD) and discussed making the Art Fair and the OTTA building accessible to 
people with disabilities. 
 
Art Fair Report by Anne: 
The artists were required to pay for their booths by March 1. Art Fair Committee members are 
reviewing payments and booth inventory. The planning is moving along. They are planning for 
the gates and the artists’ breakfast, for example. Anne had a very positive meeting with iHeart 
Media reps to discuss publicity. She is also determining how to handle possible competing 
events during Art Fair weekend. 
 
Community Safety Report by Dave: 
The Safety Committee has been reviewing crime data in Chicago and the Triangle and 
brainstorming how to attack the problem. After consulting with police, aldermen, and north-side 
community associations, the Safety Committee is focusing on four areas. (1) Monitoring. This 
includes monitoring crime statistics in Chicago and the Triangle and examining how crime varies 
with any implemented changes. (2) Education. This includes educating residents about safety 
measures they can take and maybe also holding seminars. (3) Advocacy. This includes holding 
police and public officials accountable as to safety measures. (4) Communication. This includes 
communicating safety tips with residents.  
 
Dave moved for the Board to adopt this four-point safety plan as a strategy for protecting 
Triangle residents and their property. The Safety Committee will execute the plan and consult 
with the Board where necessary. All were in favor of the motion. 
 
Events Report by Carly:  
The Events Committee will meet the first Tuesday of every month. They are planning a spring 
event for adults with dancing, drinks, etc. Members liked this idea. 
 
Grants Report by Steve: 
The Grants Committee did some outreach to past program recipients and is aiming to diversify. 
If anyone knows organizations that would be a good fit, contact Steve.  
 
HDPZ Report by Zac: 
No new news on Fern Hill. The Board will discuss the letter about the zoning change in April. 
 
Membership Report by Elaine: 
There could be an opportunity for new membership at the spring party. Elaine consulted with 
some landscapers regarding building beautification and wishes to know more about the building. 
 
Neighborhood Improvements Report by Alan: 
Alan is getting estimates on costs. Alan examined a sidewalk near Menomonee/Wells/Clark that 
could be improved in the future. This committee will meet the fourth Tuesday of every month. 
  
OTTA by Barb: 
Two winners tied for the art competition. There are new people interested in the gallery and 
exhibiting there. There will be a show in April but not in March or June. They are getting ready 
for spring classes. 
 
Meeting Adjourned at 8:07PM. 
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